
WORLD REACH KENYA ORPHANAGE  
February 2021 Update 

 
Dear Supporters: 
 
We are excited to let you know that our children returned to school in January. It was quite a busy month for Field 
Director, David Magiri, and his wife Janet as they hurriedly bought supplies and clothing for the children and 
transported the high school age kids back to their various boarding schools. The school schedules will be different 
this year to try and make up for 2020.  Please pray for David, Janet and the Meru staff as they navigate all of these 
changes. Also pray for the children to excel in school and to grow in Christ! 
 
Thankfully, we have been able to resume other ministries on our Meru campus, with required precautions in place, 
such as the weekly widow’s Bible study and also our Bible Institute training for pastors. The first class of pastors 
resumed in February and the next class is in March. Both are led by Kenyans since our US teachers cannot yet 
travel. 
 
When I went to Kenya in January 2020, David Magiri introduced me to several young adults who had been raised 
at the World Reach orphanage. It was encouraging and inspiring to meet these young adults. Each had become a 
Christ follower AND was employed and making an impact in their community.  In this report, we want to share a 
letter from one such young adult who is now a nurse:  

  

Receive my greetings in Jesus name you all!    
 
Today am so overwhelmed with joy to write to you. It says in 
Africa, “no appreciation is enough for great kindness”. But, I still 
want to thank you all the World Reach ministry for your great 
kindness which you have provided to me with hope and courage. 
 
I lived in series of struggles; desperation, rejection, 
disappointments and discouragements from family members. My 
dad and my mother died from HIV infection when I was 8 years 
old. I was left with my grandparents who were not stable as they 
had another burden from my elder sister who was in school. The 
despair and grief held all my thinking; it was a terrible state for 
me at that age. It was through our Director Rev. David Magiri, 
his wife madam Janet who came to my rescue. Their support is 
highly appreciated. I vivid remember they made a number of 
visits. On August 2004, I joined the orphanage. I must say am 
much humbled. May our almighty God bless you. 
 
In the orphanage ministry, I could experience the great warmth 
welcome from World Reach staff and even other kids. I was 
introduced to Christianity as we conducted daily morning devotion, continuous bible reading which made me 
realize another perception of life. The verses also instilled within me hope and faith, that through Jesus 
everything is possible.  

Dear Partner of our Kenya Orphanage, 

Our children are doing well and will complete the 3rd term of 
the Kenyan school year in early March, with four children 
expected to complete primary school.  Once final scores are 
received, Director David Magiri will determine where to enroll 
each in secondary boarding school (high school).  Two children 
are expected to graduate from secondary school. Their scores 
will determine if and which university or college they may be 
able to attend. Students not scoring well enough or unable to 
pay for university or college often go to a trade school.  

We are thankful for the faithful support of our donors who 
enable World Reach to cover the costs for our children's 
primary and secondary education, uniforms, boarding fees, 
etc.  After secondary school graduation, we will be able to 
bring two new children into our home to replace the 
graduates.  Please pray for Director David Magiri as he and 
his wife, Janet, help our two graduates make important 
decisions about their future and also as two new children are 
introduced to our home.

February 2022 Update

A Letter From David Magiri

Dear Friends of World Reach Orphanage,

Please find the story of the impact of the World Reach Orphanage on the life of Ronny Kiogora.  As a child, Ronny was 
abandoned by his parents and left with his grandmother who could not afford to take him to school or to feed, shelter, 
or clothe him.  After Ronny came to the orphanage, World Reach started taking Ronny to school. He received food, 
clothes, and shelter and moreover, was taught the Word of God.

After Ronny completed his primary education and finished his secondary education, he stayed at my home for a 
number of months. Janet and I supported Ronny and sent him to a cooking school for 2 years.  After he finished his 
training in cooking school, he developed an interest in working for our orphanage. I started giving him part-time work 
in relieving the guard on campus, substituting for house mothers, and doing other work around the campus such as 
cleaning and other chores. After a few months, Ronny submitted an application seeking an opportunity to work as a 
full-time staff member.  Now Ronny is happy to be an employee of World Reach. This is a living testimony in what God 
is doing through World Reach Ministry teaching and changing the lives of childrent.



P.O. Box 26155 Birmingham, AL 35260-01555 • (205) 979-2400 • info@world-reach.org • world-reach.org

Ronny’s life has been changed!  He’s a Christ-follower and has grown to be a successful member of Kenyan 
society.  We are thrilled that he now serves at our Meru campus because of faithful partners like you.

Blessings,

Heather Thornburgh
Chief Operating Officer

MY PERSONAL STORY - Ronny Kiogara
Hello to everyone supporting the World Reach ministry!

First, thanks to the World Reach ministry for taking care of me.  I was left alone with 
my grandmother after my mother and father got separated.  I was very young, around 
4 years, my grandmother was not able to take care of us because there were many in 
the family. I thank our Director David Magiri and Janet for hearing my cry. They took 
me to the Children's home where I met other children. Janet and David promised all 
things will be better if I believe in Jesus and obey them and Him. I thank God because 
they taught me how to pray and to read the Bible.  Moreover, I was saved there!  I 
accepted Jesus as my personal Savior. I thank the entire World Reach ministry for 
bringing me where I am today. May our God Bless you all!

It is my desire to serve the ministry of World Reach, because the ministry has helped 
me to achieve my goals in life. It is my desire to work with the ministry to bring other 
people to the word of God.
 
EXPERIENCE IN THE ORPHANAGE
I experienced warmth and welcoming from orphanage staff and other World Reach staff who were in Meru. They 
introduced me to the word of God when I first met them in the morning prayer time where they were gathered all 
together in the office. I was so shocked to hear that all the peoples in the morning were praying - both the staff and the 
children. I myself was not even able to construct a single sentence of prayer. But thanks to all the staff and children for 
teaching me how to pray and to read the Bible within two weeks.  The Staff trained me and they asked me what my 
vision was in my life. They gave me more hope in this life.

The ministry took me to school in the year 2008 and later I completed my primary education and scored well. In the 
year 2015, they took me to high school level and in the year 2018 I completed my education of high school level.  I 
thank the ministry of World Reach for the support given into my life. It has been a great help and I pray God will open 
more doors to support other children. You have brought blessings into my life.
 
May our God bless you and all the ministry of World Reach!  Amen.

Please find his personal testimony and his current photo. Ronny became a full-time 
staff member of World Reach in January 2022.  He is growing greatly and sharing 
his faith to the orphanage children and encouraging them.  Thank you and God 
bless you all,

Yours in Christ,

Rev. David Magiri
World Reach Kenya Field Director

Ronny
Jan. 2022


